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Thank you, Mr President,

The United Kingdom welcomes Slovenia’s engagement with the UPR process. 

The UK recognises steps taken by Slovenia to address the historical “erasure” of people from its civic lists. The Act on Compensation Scheme for the Erased of November 2013 and the subsequent allocation of funds for this scheme have been positive steps in the right direction. However, we encourage Slovenia to make further efforts to restore the rights that the “Erased” individuals denied as a result of the erasure. Since the legislation regulating the status of the Erased expired in 2013, we encourage Slovenia to close this gap in its legislation by providing a legal avenue for those seeking to pursue their rights.
We encourage Slovenia to make further efforts at eliminating discrimination and prejudice against Roma people, for example by providing better access to services and by improving protection against forced evictions from areas where there have been long standing Roma settlements.
We have 2 recommendations:

1. To bring forward legislation providing a clear legal process for the restoration of rights for individuals affected by the erasure.

2. To measurably improve access to the legal system for Roma individuals and other individuals belonging to groups facing discrimination, and carry out a campaign to increase awareness among these minorities of their rights and means of redress when infringement occurs.

Thank you, Mr President.
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